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Correspondence  
 Huntley Lawsuit – We received a letter indicating that some schools who have not charged 

fees for the past six years have been dismissed from the case. We have shared the 
requested information from the last few years about student fees with the attorneys that 
are handling the matter.  

Information/Updates 
 Athletic Stipend Meeting – On August 9, Ty Shippen, Josh Aston, and I met with 

representatives from all of the different sports to discuss making adjustments to the 
activity stipends. We agreed that there would be three ‘tiers’ of coaching salaries:  

1. Head Varsity Coach;  

2. Assistant Varsity Coach(es), JV Coach, 9th Grade Coach 

3. Assistant JV and 9th Grade Coaches.  

We also discussed creating a set number of bands to group sports with similar 
responsibilities and length of season. I have attached the comparison that was shared at 
the meeting. We will have more information after we meet with the coaches again on 
Friday September 14. 

Meetings/Activities 
 Staff/Building Visits:  

We held a successful Admin Retreat on August 7 and I met with all our new staff on August 
9 at the New Employee Orientation. Both meetings were well organized and we received 
positive comments due to the efforts of our central office administrators. 

 Committee/Community Meetings:  
Michele Widmier and Suzette Miller are scheduled to present what’s happening in our 
schools at the Chamber of Commerce monthly lunch meeting on September 13. I will be 
attending the Region IV Development Association meeting in Twin Falls. 

I have met with Kelly Anthon, City of Rupert Administrator, twice discussing what is 
happening in the city and the traffic on 18th Street between Rupert Elementary and East 
Minico Middle School.  

Michele Widmier and Ryan Edwards have worked with the Boys & Girls Club of the Magic 
Valley to provide busing at noon for kindergarten students and after school for students 
going to their programs at Rupert Elementary and the MC Fitness & Community Center. 
Their after school programs will start September 17. 

Upcoming Events 
September 24 Town Hall Meeting 
September 25 Cabinet Meeting 
October 4 Agenda Review, 3:00 (Thursday) 
October 15 Board Meeting, 4:30 
October 18 – 19 Parent Teacher Conferences 
October 29 Town Hall Meeting (Board Training) 


